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State Budget Update

Governor Brown today vetoed the Budget passed by the Legislature yesterday. The process from here is unclear, but a significant delay could jeopardize funding for transportation projects. Under the current budget proposal, Caltrans would have been authorized to use existing resources, along with a reduced fall bond sale, to keep projects funded through the end of the year. An extended budget delay may impact Caltrans’ ability to allocate funds to projects. In addition, without a state budget the state cannot engage in the now reduced fall bond sale. Adding to this uncertainty, State Treasurer Bill Lockyer commented that the budget passed by the Legislature is not financeable and would not have allowed the state to borrow to meet its obligations.
CEO Art Leahy Drives Dump The Pump Day Event

This morning, I demonstrated my bus driving skills before major news media to mark national Dump the Pump Day. In brief remarks, I noted that local gas prices are still 89-cents a gallon higher than last year and we need to wean ourselves form dependence on foreign oil and its volatile supply and prices. I also noted that Metro and other public transit agencies offer options that can save commuters $11,000 a year. I then drove a bus through a giant gas pump banner to underscore my points. Channels 2, 4, 5, 7, 9, 11, 22 and 52 and Time Warner Cable covered along with Los Angeles Times, KNX, Downtown News and La Opinion. Stories are expected throughout the day.
Social Media Seminar
Joining a panel dominated by public agencies, Yvette ZR Rapose, Community Relations Manager, today spoke of Metro’s use of social media channels to publicize demolition of Mulholland Dr Bridge and the concurrent closure of the I-405 freeway in the Sepulveda Pass.

The breakfast seminar, titled "Social Media – Creative Ways to Connect with Your Community," was sponsored by the Construction Management Association of America and attended by 40.

During her remarks on social media’s value to construction projects, Rapose spoke of the pace of construction on the I-405 project and how informing stakeholders of that construction outstripped the capabilities of printed construction notices to describe fast breaking events.

“While social media is only one of the channels we use for communicating on the I-405 project,” I don’t see how we could communicate as quickly without social media and our website.”



	

	








